Magna Elementary

School Community Council Meeting Tuesday, December 6th 4:00 p.m.

- I. Bullying Survey to take place of Digital Citizenship discussion this meeting
- II. Parking Lot Update: Consensus is that things are going well with the current parking lot situation. The parking lot survey has gotten NO response from parents. Due to not enough community council members present, a vote did NOT take place, but will be voted on at the next meeting. It is proposed that the current plan in place for the parking lot continue at this time. The paint request for the parking lot has been submitted about 1-month ago.
- III. Principal's Report: Dec 22 is the last day of school before winter break. That day, the PM Kindergarten classes will attend AM classes for that day only. Dec 21 at 9:15 AM the Holiday Performance will be in the Gym. Parents will be allowed to attend. The PT and the Salt Lake County Library System have teamed up and have purchased some coding software for the school. The idea is to create a Coding Club/Coding Academy here at the school. This will be open to 3rd-6th Grades and will be taught by a volunteer. Survey for this program and volunteer sign up went out in the Thursday folder last week. As of right now, it looks to be a program that will be before school begins once/twice a week depending on volunteer ability.
- IV. Bullying Questionnaire Results: District wide survey done annually using a random sample of 30 students. Reviewed data comparing last year's results to this year's results. The word disrespect was used in the survey instead of bullying. This year it was 50% Girls and 50% Boys. It may be necessary to analyze further and identify any problem areas and develop a plan to improve.
- V. Next Meeting: Tuesday Jan 3, 2017@ 4:00 PM... Items to discuss: Digital Citizenship, Vote on parking lot.